


Board Minutes
November 7, 2024
DRAFT

The regular meeting of the Crawford County Board of Road Commissioners was held at their office at 500 Huron Street on Thursday, November 7, 2024, at 4:30 p.m., Present: Chairman Halstead, Commissioner Hanson, Commissioner Jones, Vice Chairman Summers, Absent: Commissioner Larson. Administrative staff present: Managing director, Don Babcock, Clerk of the Board Kaitlyn Carlson. Public Attending: Dorothy Frederick, Crawford County Commissioner, Tom Coors, Maple Forest Township Supervisor.
[bookmark: _Hlk69453581]
[bookmark: _Hlk87871049]It was moved by Chairman Halstead and supported by Commissioner Jomes to approve the November 7, 2024; Crawford County Road Commission Agenda. Roll Call:  Larson absent, Halstead yea, Hanson yea, Jones yea, Summers yea. Motion Carried.

It was moved by Chairman Halstead, supported by Commissioner Jones to approve the October 24, 2024, Board Minutes as presented. Roll Call: Larson absent, Halstead yea, Hanson yea, Jones yea, Summers yea. Motion carried.

[bookmark: _Hlk176323552]Accounts Payable Voucher #3 in the amount of $527,244.08 was moved to pay by Commissioner Hanson and supported by Commissioner Jones.  Roll Call: Larson absent, Halstead yea, Hanson yea, Jones yea, Summers yea.  Motion Carried.

Accounts Payable Voucher #3-1 in the amount of $1,163.50 was moved to pay by Chairman Halstead and supported by Vice Chairman Summers.  Roll Call: Larson absent, Halstead yea, Hanson yes, Jones yea, Summers yea.  Motion Carried.

Cash Flow: None

Accounts Receivables: Commissioner Hanson inquired about invoice numbers 8306 and 8307 for the State of Michigan, Clerk of the Board Kaitlyn informed Commissioner Hanson that the invoices are for the state maintenance and non- maintenance done in the month of October.
 
Commissioner Hanson also inquired about invoice number 3232 to the MI Economic Development Corp., Managing Director Babcock stated the invoice is for the reimbursement of engineering costs regarding the relocation of the right of way on Industrial Drive. 

Blade and Brine Report: None

PUBLIC COMMENTS:  

Dorothy Frederick, County Commissioner: The county board will be holding one meeting in the month of November, on the twenty first of the month. Dorothy expressed her enthusiasm for the opportunity to serve another four-year term. Marsha Koppa showed County Commissioner Frederick pictures of the filtration system being put in for the PFAS contamination on base. 

Tom Coors, Maple Forest Township Supervisor, inquired when 93 will be open, Managing Director Babcock does not have an update at this time. Coors also informed the board that Maple Forest Township is building a playground, in the spring a basketball and pickleball court will be built as well. 

NEW BUSINESS:  

Local Bridge Program: Crawford County over Ole Dam Road: An official notice was presented to the board stating funding is scheduled for fiscal year 2027. 

[bookmark: _Hlk94867250]OLD BUSINESS: 
It was moved by Chairman Halstead and seconded by Vice Chairman Summers to award the bid for roofing the truck garage to Story Roofing Company INC in the amount of $109,480.00, Roll Call: Larsen absent, Jones yea, Hanson yea, Summers yea, Halstead yea. Motion Carried.

MANAGING DIRECTOR COMMENTS:  

County Road 612 Beams: A strand stressing review was presented to the board at the previous meeting, the review showed the strands are not significant enough to cause any issues. 

Leline Road: Frontier’s Line relocation and the Road Commission’s mulching should be completed tomorrow, 11/08/2024.

Update on the Raven Project: Managing Director Babcock is working on filing engineering plans, waiting on the funding status from MDOT and MEDC. 

Update on Grayling Water Main Project: Contactors for the project have been selected and the necessary permits are currently being processed. 

Twin Bridge Road: Plans are nearly finished, the process of requesting permission from the property owners to allow fishermen access to the river is in progress. 
COMMISSIONER’S COMMENTS: 

Commissioner Larson – Absent. 

Commissioner Summers – The shoulder work being done is beneficial for the roads. 

Commissioner Hanson– None

Continued minutes 11/07/2024

Commissioner Jones – Thank you for patching areas of High Road.

Chairman Halstead – Appreciates the blading that is being done.

There being no further business to come before the Board Chairman Halstead declared the meeting adjourned at 4:50 p.m.



___________________________________                          ______________________________________
Ryan Halstead, Chairman       	       	       		    Kaitlyn Carlson, Clerk of the Board 


